THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, January 21, 2009

Place:


Laurrie Sostman’s, 20 Timothy Lane

Present:
Laurrie Sostman
Marie MacDonald


Jeff Olmstead 

Patrick DeLorenzo


Walter Mills

Call to Order

Walter Mills, President, opened the meeting at 7:14 p.m.  Minutes from the December 17, 2008 transition Board Meeting were approved as written.

Treasurer’s Report
Jeff Olmstead reported that 10 homeowners are overdue as of the first quarter mailing.

· Four are overdue for just the fourth quarter 2008 fees.

· Four more have not paid for two quarters, and acceleration and penalties have been assessed. 

· Two more have been chronically overdue throughout 2008, and no payments have been made.

The Board proposed a 3 step schedule of actions for overdue accounts.  The trigger for this process will be the assessment of acceleration and penalties.  Once acceleration and penalties have been applied on the homeowner’s bill, the following steps will be taken:

1. The Treasurer will attempt to call each homeowner (In February Jeff will call the four who are overdue for two quarters).

2. If no payments are received (or no repayment schedule agreed to), the Treasurer will send a letter saying we will turn the account over to our collection agency.

3. Prestige Collection will be contacted for further action.

Jeff reported that the association finished 2008 below budget by $200.

He also reported that the Common has filed our proof of claim for $535 in the bankruptcy case for a former homeowner in Georgia.  In addition, he has been notified of foreclosure actions on two of the homes that have overdue maintenance fees.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as submitted.  
Discussion

The Board confirmed areas of responsibility for each Board member and for some volunteers:

Marie MacDonald- Mowing / Plowing / Fertilization / CL&P

Patrick DeLorenzo- Tree Health / Road Repair / Catch Basins / Covenant Committee Chair
Walter Mills- Irrigation Systems

Jeff Olmstead- Financial

Laurrie Sostman- Board minutes* / Website               *(Patrick- backup for minutes)
Laurel Mills- Beautification
Susan True and Suzanne Petke- Welcoming Committee
Tag Sale dates were selected for 2009: May 16 and September 12.  Laurrie will post these on the website and ask for a volunteer to coordinate the sales.  We will put the same notice in the next quarterly bill.

Committee / vendor reports:  

Marie will target October 2009 to renegotiate the Central CT contract, which expires in 2010 and is already paid for the 2009 growing season.

Marie will also target October to renegotiate Dynamic’s contract, which expires at the end of November, 2009.  She will ask Jane if she can substitute calcium chloride instead of salt on the roads, and do a pretreatment before snowfall for next season.

Patrick reported that he requested a three year lock-in contract from Bartlett Tree Experts in exchange for a discount, but Bartlett declined.  The one year contracts for 2009 pest and soil management, and for phase two of the tree collar excavations were within budget and the Board approved them.  Patrick will sign and return those contracts.

Walter supplied a Monthly Timeline for February through July of 2009 that identifies future agenda topics for each month, due dates for contract negotiation activities, and upcoming tasks by month.  The Board discussed devoting a meeting in mid-year to brainstorming ideas to cut back or eliminate services in 2010 as a way to reduce costs.

The next meeting is February 18 at Jeff Olmstead’s house, 15 Timothy Lane.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by:

Laurrie Sostman, Secretary

The Common at Sinnott Farm
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